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FROM: NJ Motor Vehicle Commission  
 
RE:  Electric Vehicle Fee 
 
DATE:  July 1, 2024 
 
 
Under New Jersey law effective July 1, 2024, zero emission vehicles (ZEVs) are subject 
to an annual fee in addition to the existing registration fee. The additional fee applies to 
any vehicle certified as a ZEV pursuant to the California Air Resources Board ZEV 
standards for the applicable model year. The additional fee is payable in full at the 
time of initial registration and at every renewal. Beginning July 1, 2024, the annual fee is 
$250. The annual fee increases $10 per year for four years thereafter. For new ZEV 
purchases, four years of the additional fee is due at the time of purchase. For example, 
for new ZEVs purchased between July 1, 2024, and June 30, 2025, the additional fee 
due and payable at the time of initial registration is for the years 2024, 2025, 2026 and 
2027.  
 
The New Jersey Motor Vehicle Commission (NJMVC) is in the process of programming 
changes to implement the new fee. For ZEVs purchased between July 1, 2024, and 
August 31, 2024, the NJMVC will collect the additional fee after the purchase date.  ZEV 
purchasers will receive a notice of the additional fee in September 2024. For ZEV 
registration renewals due between July 1, 2024, and November 1, 2024, that have 
already been mailed out to the customer, the ZEV owner will receive a supplemental 
notice with the additional fee due.    
 

 


